Project Update

Grande Prairie Regional Hospital

Overview

The 2017-2021Capital Plan allocates $353 million for the new Grande Prairie
Regional Hospital, which is expected to be completed in 2019.

The project will not only meet the immediate needs of the community, but provide
capacity for future expansion.

The hospital will create obstetrics space for an anticipated 2,150 annual births in the
region by 2025.

The hospital will include a health care training facility in partnership with the Grande
Prairie Regional College.

The existing Queen Elizabeth Il Hospital will continue as a health care facility
providing ambulatory primary care and community health services.

Hospital services

Emergency department e Medical/surgical inpatient units
Ambulatory care department (ability to expand)
Cardiac/respiratory department Obstetrics inpatient unit
Rehabilitation & spiritual care Pediatric inpatient/outpatient unit
Cancer Centre mqluglmg day Pharmacy services
treatment and radiation therapy .

Health care training areas

Neonatal intensive care unit Diagnostic imaging including MRI
Operating rooms (ability to expand) and future expansion capability

Laboratory services
Intensive/cardiac care inpatient unit



Construction Update

e The exterior shell and base building mechanical and electrical work is approximately
98% complete.

e Construction on interior fit-out is close to 20% complete; this includes framing,
drywall, mechanical and electrical work.

e Primary wall framing was completed and secondary wall framing is underway.

e Landscaping and electrical work tenders were awarded in July 2017; work is
underway.

Next Steps and Upcoming Activities
e The building envelope and shell work will be completed in 2017.
e Construction will continue on the building interior.
o Interior secondary wall framing will be completed in the next few months and
boarding is in progress.
o Interior mechanical and electrical rough-ins continue throughout the building,
including piping rough-in to rooms.
e Site and landscape work is underway and is anticipated to be complete in the
summer of 2018.
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